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During the 10th World Electronics Forum (WEF) today, senior representatives of two WEF members, the Australian Electrical and Electronic Manufacturers’ Association (AEEMA) and the South African Electronics Industries Federation (EIF), signed a memorandum of understanding to foster collaboration between the two industry associations.
Both associations are committed to promote and develop the electrotechnology and information and communication technology (ICT) industries in their respective domains and have agreed to cooperate with each other in the following activities:

1. The exchange of member visits and for members to join together in mutually beneficial activities relating to a broad range of electrical engineering, electronics, photonics, microelectronics, and ICTs, to attend international trade fairs and exhibitions, and participate in joint international trade missions, where appropriate.

2. By interacting through the South African Technology Centre located at Monash University in Melbourne, Australia, foster business relationships among member companies so as to

· facilitate trade and investment between both countries,

· identify partners and joint opportunities within world markets, with a particular initial focus on South East Asia and North Asia,

· promote joint technology R&D, and

· promote strategic cooperation and facilitate networking opportunities.

3. Work in close association with relevant government agencies from both countries. 
4. Develop a mutually beneficial framework for gathering and reporting key statistical indicators in each respective industry.

5. Support the adoption and implementation of international standards and conformity assessment procedures designed to enhance regional and global trade in high technology, particularly electrical, electronic, and ICT products and services.

The memorandum of understanding is supported by the South African Electrotechnical Export Council and various South African ICT industry associations.

